

## Dec 2014/Jan 2015



# Kyogle Council Community Newsletter









WEIGHBRIDGE

COLLINS CK HALL

ROXY GALLERY

# Seasons Greetings

As we look back on 2014, we are grateful for your continued support, involvement and input.

We look forward with enthusiasm and optimism to the challenges and opportunities that 2015 will no doubt bring and aim to ensure the best interests of the people of the area are served at all times. Councillors and staff of Kyogle Council would like to wish you, your family and friends, hope, happiness and peace during this Festive Season and throughout the coming year.



# Council to apply for above pegged limit rate rises

Kyogle Council will apply to the Independent Pricing and Regulatory Tribunal (IPART) for a series of special rate rises over the next five years. The rolling series of above-the-pegged-limit rate increases is part of Council's Long Term Financial Plan which was adopted at the 8 December Ordinary meeting and aims to put Council on a path to financial sustainability.

continued over page

# Councillors to workshop Fit for the Future Program

Kyogle Councillors will meet early in the New Year to explore the issues, implications, advantages and disadvantages in relation to Fit for the Future and the relevant templates.

The councillor workshop will be held on 12 January, 2015, and will be led by an independent facilitator.

To date Kyogle Council has not adopted a position on the question of a potential merger as recommended in the State Government's Fit for the Future blueprint for local government in NSW.

Kyogle Mayor Danielle Mulholland

said the Council wanted to be as fully informed as possible before making such a crucial decision.

"We want to have as much information as possible on the pros and cons of the Fit for the Future program and the implications, both good and bad, for



Mayor Danielle Mulholland

ratepayers and residents before we adopt a position one way or the other," Cr Mulholland said.

"I would expect that Councillors will have a much better understanding of all the issues after the January workshop and we will be able to further explore these at separate, informal discussions, Council is looking to have with Lismore City and Richmond Valley councils in the New Year."

Cr Mulholland said that the Council would inform and continue to engage with the community throughout the process.

# Council to apply for above pegged limit rate rises

continued from previous page

The Long Term Financial Plan also proposes significant increases in expenditure on Council's road and bridge network and some cuts to services.

Council received a mixed response to the draft Long Term Financial Plan when it was placed on public exhibition for community feedback.

Some people believed the proposed rate rises were unaffordable and the cuts excessive. Others indicated that while they would prefer not to pay a significant rate rise, it was preferable to a merger

with a neighbouring Council. Kyogle Council's application to IPART will seek approval for a total rate rise (including the above pegged limit increase and stormwater management charges) of 12.42% in 2015-2016, 5.43% (including the above pegged limit increase and stormwater management charges) from 2016-2018 and 5.44% (including the above pegged limit increase and stormwater management charges from 2018-2020.

While Council had to inform IPART that it intended applying for an above the pegged limit rate rise by 12 December, it won't lodge the formal application until February 2015.

IPART is not expected to make a decision on the application until April 2015.

# From the Mayor

Well by the time you read this, December will have been a full month and I can genuinely say that, along with most of you, I'm really looking forward to the Christmas/New Year break coming up. This month has seen discussions about the State Government's Fit for the Future initiative continuing although, as more details emerge, it's obvious that these are still very early days and it's a long way from having any well defined outcomes. I've recently met with our State and Federal representatives about a range of issues including roads, bridges, waste management, health and policing to name but a few.

I was privileged to attend the graduation ceremony at the Bonalbo Central School on 28 November and there are photos on my Facebook page for interested parties. I've attended a number of end-of-year events including an RFS cadet graduation ceremony at Woodenbong, the International Day of People with Disabilities celebrations, opening of an Art Exhibition at Mallanganee, meetings at Bonalbo and discussions with indigenous representatives about some of their issues – so life has been as busy as always. And I'll be attending a number of functions in the lead up to Christmas

as well as a range of meetings and discussions until Council closes on 19

me out and about frequently.

December 2014, so you'll probably see

Council will recommence operations on 5 January, 2015, but if there are any emergencies or natural disasters, Council will always be there to assist.

With summer upon us, it's really important for everyone to stay cool and calm. I know and understand that dealing with each other, like dealing with government at different levels, can sometimes be a frustrating experience.

We all want simple solutions to complex problems and if we could do it, we would but that's sometimes not possible. Please remember, we're trying to help not hinder you, and that sometimes the answer to your question will not be what you hoped for.

I like to meet as many of you as I can, but there's only one of me and there's lots of you so if you see me in the street, feel free to say hello. Alternatively, you can always phone, email or contact me on Facebook if there's something you'd like me to know about.

Finally, on behalf of all Councillors, let me take this opportunity to wish everyone a safe and happy Christmas and a prosperous New Year.

Be kind to each other, have a wonderful break with family and friends and from everyone at Council, we wish you all the best and look forward to your continuing enthusiastic support in 2015.

Until next time, all the best, Cr Danielle Mulholland Mayor Kyogle Council

# NBN Rollout

Kyogle has been added to the National Broadband Network (NBN) rollout schedule. Kyogle and surrounds is set to receive fixed wireless facilities. NBN Co spokesperson Darren Rudd, said the ongoing rollout was delivering fast, reliable broadband to more and more Australians. "More families and businesses in NSW are a

"More families and businesses in NSW are a step closer to being able to enjoy the benefits of fast and reliable broadband, which can deliver improved access to e-health resources. online education, teleworking opportunities and entertainment on demand," he said. "For families in rural and regional communities in particular, NBN provides access to internet speeds and capacity that many in the big cities take for granted."

# New Weighbridge for Kyogle

Construction of a new

50 tonne electronic weighbridge at the Kyogle Landfill is nearing completion. Contractors Aussie Weighbridge Systems have been fortunate with a run of good weather with the slab, weighbridge deck and concrete approaches now completed and the installation of the aatehouse and office almost complete. Council will be undertaking improvements on Runnymede Road and the entrance into the landfill. These works, weather permitting, are scheduled this month (December) and the internal roads will be completed early in the new year with the weighbridge likely to be in operation from mid February 2015. The weighbridge will ensure the accurate recording of all waste and

# Aunty Patsy Nagas Memorial Plaque Unveiling

The Kyogle Reconciliation Group has issued an open invitation to the Kyogle and district community to attend the unveiling



Partially completed weighbridge at Kyogle Landfill

recyclables entering and leaving the site especially the quantity of waste going to landfill which incurs the NSW Waste Levy currently set at \$65.40 per tonne.

The current method of the EPA conversion rates suggest that the weighbridge will reduce the Levy amount being paid.

In addition to the new weighbridge, Council has received over \$100,000 for the construction and operation of a Community Recycling Centre (CRC) which will accept free of charge typical household

of a plaque in honour of respected Aboriginal elder Aunty Patsy Nagas, who was also known as Bundjulahm.

The plaque recognises Aunty Patsy's lifetime dedication to the cause nuisance items for recycling.

These items include: Oils: paints (oil and water based); E waste; smoke detectors: household batteries: fluorescent tubes and globes; gas bottles; and fire extinauishers. These items will be appropriately packed and stored for transportation to recycling centres. It's hoped that the construction of the CRC will start early in the new year with a completion date around the end of March 2015.

of reconciliation.
It will be unveiled at the Anzac Park Lagoon,
Kyogle, on Saturday,
24 January, 2015, at
10.30am.
All are welcome.

# International Volunteers Day at a Local Level

Kyogle Council has used International Volunteers Day on December 5 to pay tribute to the many people throughout the local government area who donate their time and effort for the benefit of the community. "Volunteers contribute to our community in many, many ways through service clubs, sporting groups and a range of organisations, such as the SES and the Rural Fire Service," Kyogle Council Executive Manager Urban and Assets Graham Kennett said.

"Volunteers are the heart of most communities and Council would like to thank everyone in the Kyogle Council area who gives up their time to make this local government area such a wonderful place to live."

Volunteers also play a vital role within Council.

Volunteers keep the local villages clean and tidy through Council's Village Maintenance Agreements, staff the Kyogle Visitor Information Centre, help operate the Roxy Art Gallery and assist at the Kyogle Library.

"Volunteers help Council provide a level of service to the community that would not otherwise be possible," Mr Kennett said.

"Without the volunteers who work with Council under the Village Maintenance Agreements, we would not be able to maintain our villages to the standard they currently enjoy.

"Similarly, the Visitor Information Centre, the gallery and the library would not be able to operate to the level they do without the help and support of volunteers."



Long-time Council volunteer Bob Olive gives the shade shelter and barbecue area in Aboody Park Wiangaree the thumbs up during the construction.

The Village Maintenance Agreements operate with the support of the Wiangaree, Woodenbong, Mallanganee, Old Bonalbo and Bonalbo Progress Associations as well as the Jubullum Local Aboriginal Land Council, the Bonalbo RSL Sub Branch and the Old Bonalbo Hall Trust.

The volunteers undertake a range of jobs including mowing and cleaning of public toilets.

Meanwhile, one of Council's longest serving village maintenance volunteers Bob Olive, of Wiangaree, has hung up his mowing hat after almost 10 years. Mr Olive could regularly been seen around Wiangaree on the ride-in mower, doing his bit to ensure the village's entrances, parks and gardens were trim and tidy for the benefit of residents and visitors alike.

Mr Olive has moved out of the area and with his departure the Wiangaree Progress Association is looking for people living in and around Wiangaree who may be able to take on some of the village's maintenance.

Anyone who can help out or who would like further information is asked to contact the Wiangaree Progress Association.

#### Collins Creek Hall

Improvements to the Collins Creek Hall were officially opened by long-time local resident Ruth Haig at a special afternoon tea on 2 November.

Other special guests at the event included Member for Lismore Thomas George and Kyogle Councillor Maggie Creedy.

The hall improvements were made possible by an \$8,500 State Government grant and generous donations of materials and labour by local businesses and Collins Creek residents.

Work has now begun to restore the tennis

Kyogle Council wants to update



Member for Lismore Thomas George, Kyogle Councillor Maggie Creedy and long-time local resident Ruth Haig were among the special guests at the opening of improvements to the Collins Creek Hall.

court at the hall. The community at Collins Creek has worked hard to make these improvements possible and are to be congratulated.

## **Community Directory Update**

its community directory and is calling on all community organisations and groups across the whole council area to send their details in to Council. Council plans to develop a comprehensive community directory for use by locals, new residents and visitors and is keen to hear from the full cross section of community groups in the LGA. It's envisaged that the new community directory will incorporate service clubs, community and church groups, Aboriginal organisations, sporting groups, welfare organisations, special interest clubs, volunteer groups and charitable organisations.

And Council wants the details of all

these organisations from across the

whole of the Council area - not just

Kyogle.

Information Council is seeking from the various organisations includes:

- the name of the group/club/ organisation;
- details of the services offered or the group's aims or objectives;
- information on where the organisation is located or when and where the group meets;
- a contact name, phone number and email address.

When complete, the directory will be available via the Council's website. Information for the directory can be emailed to council@kyogle.nsw.gov. au, sent to Community Directory, PO Box 11, Kyogle, NSW, 2474 or dropped into Council's administration centre at 1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle.

The deadline for entries in the community directory is 27 February 2015. For further information contact Janelle McLennan on 6632 0214.

### Council Closures

Kyogle Council's office will be closed for two weeks over the Christmas-New Year period. The administration centre in Stratheden Street, Kyogle, will be closed from Monday 22 December, 2014 to Friday 2 January, 2015 inclusive. The office will reopen on Monday 5 January, 2015.

#### **WASTE SERVICES**

There will be no change to Kyogle Council's normal garbage collections days over the Christmas/New Year holiday period.
However, all of Council's landfills and transfer stations will be closed on Christmas Day, Boxing Day, New Year's Day and Australia Day.
On all other days opening times remain unchanged and are: Kyogle, Mon – Fri 7.30am-

12 noon, Sat and Sun 9am-

14/106

14/107

**Dwelling** additions

Subdivision

4pm (all facilities closed on public holidays as mentioned above); Woodenbong, Tues and Sat 9am-4pm; Bonalbo, Wed and Sat 9am-4pm; Mallanganee, Thur and Sun 9am-4pm.

#### **POOLS**

Council swimming pools at Kyogle, Woodenbong and Bonalbo will all be closed on Christmas Day.

The Kyogle pool will be open on Boxing Day, however the pools at Woodenbong and Bonalbo will be closed.

Kyogle and Bonalbo pools will open on New Year's Day and Australia Day. Woodenbong pool will not open on New Year's Day but will be open on Australia Day. Opening times remain unchanged and are:

#### **Kyogle Pool**

6.30am-6pm Mon, Tues, Wed, Thurs, 6.30am-8pm Fri,10am-6pm Sat, Sun and Public Holidays (except Christmas Day)

#### **Woodenbong Pool**

2-6pm Mon, Tues, Wed, Fri, Sat and Sun and Public Holidays (except Christmas Day, Boxing Day and New Year's Day) Closed Thurs

#### **Bonalbo Pool**

2-6pm Mon, Wed, Thurs, Fri, Sat and Sun and Public Holidays (except Christmas Day and Boxing Day) Closed Tues

# CONSTRUCTION AND

MAINTENANCE

As with previous years, Council's construction and maintenance activities will scale down over the Christmas/New Year break with most 'outside' staff taking leave (a minimal work crew will be retained to provide essential services).

The period of the closedown is from Mon, 22 December, 2014 to Fri 16 January, 2015 inclusive.

# Development Applications - November 2014

DURING THE PERIOD NOVEMBER 2014, COUNCIL RECEIVED 9 DEVELOPMENT
APPLICATIONS, THE DETAILS OF WHICH ARE SUMMARISED BELOW.

14/102 Dwelling Warra Warra Lane, Warrazambil Creek

14/103	Swimming pool	55 Linasay Creek Roaa, Woodenbong
14/104	Dwelling additions	27 Yabbra Street, Woodenbong
14/105	Dwelling additions	Theresa Creek Road, Theresa Creek
14/106	Dwelling additions	41 Campbell Road, Kyogle
14/107	Subdivision	108 Warrazambil Crk Road, Warrazambil Creek
14/108	Swimming pool	369 Killaloe Road, Green Pigeon
14/109	Dwelling	1368 Dyraaba Road, Dyraaba
14/110	Dwelling additions	44 Worendo Street, Wiangaree

14/10/	DWelling	1300 Dyraaba Roda, Dyraaba
14/110	Dwelling additions	44 Worendo Street, Wiangaree
DURING THE	PERIOD, THE FOLLOWING DEVELOP	PMENT APPLICATIONS WERE APPROVED:
13/72	Subdivision	42-46 Summerland Way, Kyogle
14/94	Swimming pool	513 Wiangaree Back Road, West Wiangaree
14/96	Dwelling	Murray Scrub Road, Toonumbar
14/97	Dwelling	Webbs Road, Kyogle
14/98	Swimming pool	18 Marwick Street, Geneva
14/102	Dwelling	Warra Warra Lane, Warrazambil Creek
14/103	Swimming pool	55 Lindsay Creek Road, Woodenbong
14/104	Dwelling additions	27 Yabbra Street, Bonalbo
14/105	Dwelling additions	Theresa Creek Road, Theresa Creek

108 Warrazambil Crk Road, Warrazambil Creek

41 Campbell Road, Kyogle

# Wrap Up at the Roxy Gallery

The final exhibition for the 2014 calendar year will see in the start to the 2015 calendar year of exhibitions at the Roxy Gallery.

'Wrap Up' is an exhibition of works by more than 25 artists living in this area and runs until the 31 January 2015. In keeping with the festive season, this exhibition is an opportunity for creative people to exhibit their artworks and offer up their creative product for purchase as a Christmas aift. It has an element of change too – if a work is purchased in full before the end of the exhibition it may be removed thus leaving room

for a new piece of work to go up. A variety of artworks in style and medium will be exhibited in 'Wrap Up' highlighting the diverse nature of creative talent living in the region. The exhibition does not have a theme and as such promises to showcase a collection of ideas.

In 2014 more than 4,000 visitors attended nine exhibitions by 20 local artists at the Roxy Gallery. These figures indicate a great interest by locals and visitors in the creative arts. Quite a number of artists who exhibited sold works and gained a broader public following. All of which is positive.

The Roxy Gallery would like to extend a heartfelt thanks to the many volunteers who person the gallery during opening hours, to the members of the Kyogle and District Arts Council for



supporting the arts in the region, to all the artists who engage in the gallery and to the viewing public.
All contribute to make the Roxy Gallery an art hub.
The Roxy Gallery will be closed for Christmas, Boxing Day and New Year's Day.

Roxy Gallery 143 Summerland Way, Kyogle Ph/Fax (02) 6632 3518 Gallery Hours Tues to Fri (10am to 4pm) Saturday (9.30am to 12pm)

#### Be Part of the Community Based Advisory Committee For Crown Land

If you have experience or an interest in Trust Reserves, good communication skills, can work co-operatively to resolve conflict and find solutions. have established positive community networks and relationships then Council wants to hear from you. Kyoale Council, through its Crown Reserve Strategic Plan, identified the need to establish a Community **Based Advisory Committee** (CBAC) to assist with the way that Crown Land for which Council is Trustee is managed.

Membership will comprise a maximum of nine

members. Membership will be by nomination from the community and applicants who are (or have recently been) on a Crown Reserve Trust Board in the Kyogle LGA would be valuable members of the CBAC. Membership will reflect locations of the Reserves under the care, control and management of the Gateway To Rainforest Reserve Trust. This may not be across the entire LGA. The CBAC members must be able to demonstrate expertise across any of the four key values of Crown Land (conservation, economic, recreation and social).

The nine members will meet

2-3 times per year, at Kyogle Council Chambers.

- Members will be appointed for a period of two years:
- Members will be appointed by the GTRR Trust.

If you are interested please read the Gateway to the Rainforest Reserve Trust Terms of Reference (available on Council's website) and familiarise yourself with the requirements of the position and then submit a maximum two-page written submission. Submissions will be accepted up until 4pm 26 January, 2015. For further information contact Carol O'Neill 02 6632 1611.

# Australia Day Celebrations

Communities throughout the Kyogle Council area will come together on Monday, 26 January, to celebrate Australia Day 2015 and honour the area's many unsung heroes.

Official events will be held

Official events will be held at Kyogle, Woodenbong and Bonalbo and will feature a host of activities including a pop up Choir and Indigenous smoking ceremony at Kyogle, the annual city versus country cricket match at Woodenbong and a mechanical bull ride at Bonalbo.

#### **BONALBO**

2015 West of the Range Australia Day festivities will be held at the Bonalbo Sports Oval and will kick off at 10am.

The program this year includes a mechanical bull

ride, jumping castle and fun cars for the young and young at heart as well as market stalls and live music. The official ceremony will start at 1.15pm.

#### **KYOGLE**

The Kyogle Australia Day festivities will be held the Kyogle Memorial Hall and will get underway at 10am with a smoking ceremony conducted by the Guggin Guddabah Aboriginal Land Council.

At 10.30am there will be a bush poets circle and the Kyogle Lions Club serving up billy tea and damper. The official ceremony will start at 11am and will be followed by a free lunch catered by the Kyogle Quota Club.

#### WOODENBONG

Australia Day celebrations at Woodenbong will begin bright and early with billy tea and damper from 8am at the Woodenbong Hall. The flag raising and official Australia Day ceremony will be held at the



Woodenbong Public Hall from 9.30am.

After the ceremony a free lunch will be served and the annual city versus country cricket match will be held at the recreation arounds behind the swimming pool. Nominations for the Australia Day Awards close on 31 December. 2014. Nomination forms are available from the National Australia Bank, Woodenbong and in the Woodenbong Central School newsletter.

# Councillor Expenses and Facilities Policy

Kyogle Council has put its Councillor Expenses and Facilities Policy on display for public comment.

# The objectives of this policy are:

To provide direction on the payment of expenses incurred or to be incurred by and the provision of facilities to the Mayor, Deputy Mayor and other Councillors in relation to discharging the functions of Civic Office;
To ensure there is accountability and transparency in the payment/reimbursement of expenses and provision of facilities to councillors;
To comply with relevant provisions of the Local Government Act 1993;
To ensure that the

philosophy of "no loss: no gain" to Councillors is maintained at all times. Written submissions addressed to the General Manager will be received up until 27 January, 2015. Copies of the Councillors Expenses and Facilities Policy are available at Council's Administrative Office or on the website www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au

## Bush Fire Survival Plan

With hot, dry conditions predicted for summer, people living in or near bushfire prone areas have been urged to update their bush fire survival plan.

The warning has come from the Kyogle Emergency Management Committee.
NSW Rural Fire Service Superintendent Michael Brett said preparation was the key to surviving a bush fire.

"During a bush fire, there are many critical decisions to be made which can influence your safety and it is important to make those decisions well before a fire threatens your home," he said.

"Leaving it until the last minute can prove deadly. Having a well practised Bush Fire Survival Plan is the first step in protecting your family and property during a fire." Supt Brett said the NSW RFS Bush Fire Survival Plan sets out the decisions residents would need to make to prepare for a fire.

"The Bush Fire Survival Plan takes you through all the issues you need to consider before making the important decisions on how you and your family can survive a fire," Supt Brett said. "You should have already considered whether you'll stay and defend your property, under which conditions that is an option and what steps you need to take to prepare your property beforehand. "If you or your family plan to leave early, you need to decide well in advance where you will go, how you will get there and what you'll take."

The NSW RFS Bush Fire Survival Plan and helpful guides to assist with completing your plan can be downloaded at www.rfs.nsw.gov.au.

Apple and Android smartphone and tablet owners can create a Bush Fire Survival Plan by downloading

the free MyFirePlan app (pictured right) from the App Store and Google Play.

# Kyogle Library News

What's happening at YOUR library in JANUARY?

#### SUMMER READING CLUB

The Summer Reading Club or SRC is a library program aimed at supporting and encouraging the maintenance of children's literacy skills over the long Summer vacation, whilst building library skills and helping to foster a love of reading for life. It is open to children from pre-school to 17 years of age, with those taking part asked to read up to 10 books during the school holidays? Young people wanting to take part require their parent's permission and a library card membership. Alternatively, they can join with their parent's assistance and permission on the day. The program began 1 December and will run until 17 January 2015 (when school resumes). This year's theme is Adventure. To join just drop into Kyogle Library, sign-up and collect your free Summer Reading Club Kit.

For further information phone 6632 1134.

#### SCHOOL HOLIDAY FUN

Adventure themed poster painting will be held throughout the school holidays for children of all ages as well as parents and grand parents. It's a free activity and is available during opening hours throughout the school holidays.

#### **CHRISTMAS CLOSURES**

Kyogle library will be CLOSED over the Christmas/New Year period from 5.30pm Wednesday, 24 December 2014 to Friday, 2 January inclusive. The library will RE-OPEN at 9am Saturday, 3 January 2015.

#### **CHRISTMAS GREETINGS**

The staff of Kyogle library would like to thank the Staff and Councillors of Kyogle Council, library volunteers and members for their support throughout 2014. Best wishes for a wonderful, spiritual and joy filled Christmas and New Year.

#### KYOGLE LIBRARY STRATHEDEN STREET.

KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph: 6632 1134 Fax: 6632 2242 Email: rucrl@richmond valley.nsw.gov.au

# Upcoming community events

Yowie Country Market and Music Day will be held on Saturday, 27



The Lions West of the Range Festival will be held on Saturday, 2 May, 2015, from 10am to 5.30pm. The festival is a West of the Range Joint Villages Venture. It will feature an art exhibition: live music: craft workshops; market stalls (handmade items); licensed bar: and children's activities with catering provided. Organisers are currently seeking musicians, art exhibitors, market stall

**Kyogle Farmers Market** 

The Kyogle Farmers
Market is held on Saturday
mornings in Stratheden
Street, Kyogle (between
the Summerland Way and
the library). To book a stall
phone Rupert on 0403 628
292 or Anne on 6632 1851.

**Harvest Festival** 

The Old Bonalbo Soldiers' Memorial Hall will hold a Harvest Festival barbecue dinner and auction of donated produce, jams, pickles, baked goods etc. on Saturday, 28 March 2015. This is always a great event so come along and join in the fun! For further details contact Lyn on 6665 3120.

#### ANZAC Ball

The 100th anniversary of ANZAC Day will celebrated by a Commemorative Ball at the Bonalbo Community Hall on Saturday, 11 April, 2015. It will be hosted by the Bonalbo RSL Women's Auxiliary to commemorate the 100th anniversary of

holders, and workshop presenters.

Music co-ordinator
Dave Tucker is calling on
musicians of all styles to
play 30 minute sets on the
music stage to send in
their expressions of interest
by 31 January 2015.
Artists, market stall
holders and workshop
presenters interested in
taking part in the festival
are asked to email
LionsWestoftheRange@
gmail.com or call Debbie
on 0402 445 076.

the landing at Gallipoli by ANZAC troops and the centenary of World War 1. The event will commence at 8pm. Music will be provided by 2 Men and A Lady.

This will be a special event with lots of prizes. Tickets will cost \$25 each. For more information phone Narelle 02 6665 3253



Movies screening
at the cinema
can be accessed
through the website

Website:

www.kyoglecommunitycinema.com.au

You can also phone
Movieline:
0266 321 888

Sessions also on

Facebook:

www.facebook.com/kyogle community cinema

TICKETS \$14. CHILD/PENSION \$12

Advertise Your Business On The BIG Screen.

Should you have an event which you would like advertised in Council's Newsletter please email to council@kyogle.nsw.gov.au attention Janelle by the 2nd Monday of each month.



## Councillor Contact Details

A WARD
Ross Brown
0427 335 168
email ross.brown@kyogle.
nsw.gov.au
Chris Simpson

0411 201 957 or email chris.simpson@kyogle.nsw.gov.au

Janet Wilson

0419 600 848 or email janet.wilson@kyogle. nsw.gov.au

B WARD John Burley 6632 1436 email john.burley@kyogle. nsw.qov.au

Maggie Creedy 66331575 or email maggie.creedy@kyogle.

nsw.gov.au

Robert Dwyer

6632 3352 or 0438 323 610 or email bob.dwyer@kyogle.nsw. gov.au

C WARD
Danielle Mulholland

0438 931 425 or email danielle.mulholland@ kyogle.nsw.gov.au

Lindsay Passfield

6635 1429 or email lindsay.passfield@kyogle.nsw.gov.au

Michael Reardon 6632 3647 email

michael.reardon@kyogle. nsw.gov.au Council Meetings



**Council Meetings:** There will be no Ordinary meeting in January. The next Ordinary Council meeting will be held on Monday, 9 February, 2015, at 5pm.

Ordinary meetings are held on the second Monday of every month except January. Meetings start at 5pm and are held at the Kyogle Council Chambers, 1 Stratheden Street, Kyogle.

The first item of general business is Question Time which provides an opportunity for the public to ask questions of Councillors and senior staff. To speak to Council on a specific issue during the meeting, please apply in writing to the General Manager prior to the close of business on the day preceding the meeting for public access.

**Kyogle Council's office hours:** 8.30am – 4pm Mon-Fri After hours emergency telephone number is 6626 6800 Regional Roads Information www.myroadinfo.com.au

The Landfill hours are: Kyogle: 7.30am – 12pm Mon to Fri and 9am – 4pm Sat & Sun Woodenbong: Tues & Sat 9am – 4pm Bonalbo: Wed & Sat 9am – 4pm Mallanganee: Thurs & Sun 9am – 4pm

#### Recycling Facilities Available.

All landfills have recycling capabilities (if separated) and can recover oil, paper, cardboard, steel, aluminum, glass & plastic at no charge.

## COMMUNITY VISION

Working together to balance Environment, Lifestyle and Opportunity.

#### **OUR MISSION**

To meet the challenges of our unique and diverse region **OUR VALUES** 

- · Respect and respond to community needs
- · Improve the quality of our services
- · Be open and accessible
- · Act with honesty and integrity
- · Value people's contribution
- ·Support the culture of teamwork, cooperation and safety

## Kyogle Council

PO Box 11 1 Stratheden Street KYOGLE NSW 2474 Ph 02 6632 1611
Fax 02 6632 2228
Email council@
kyogle.nsw.gov.au
Web www.kyogle.nsw.gov.au